POTOMAC VALLEY SKIERS

TOOT _
September, 1968

SEPTEMBER MEETING ...

To be held at the home of Jack and Mary Iams, September 17th, at 6404 Redwing
Road. Directions: Find Kenwood Country Club in Bethesda (on River Road - Route
190}, Northwest on River Road to Goldsboro Road {Route 614), left on Goldsbhoro Road
to the fourth right which is Redwing Road. Drive to the top of the hill and then park
on either side. Number 6404 is now in sight. Enter.

MEMBERSHIP ...

A notice regarding USEASA's dues fees -~ In the last TOOT, we anmounced that
Eastern’s dues structure was $3. 00 for members from a 100% club and $1. 00 for
spouse membership. Eastern has corrected PVS and reports that their dues (since
May 1968) are now $4.00 for members from a 100% club and $2, 00 for spouse mem-
bership. What this means to you is: If you join another club and have paid Eastern
dues with PVS, you can subtract $4. 00 Eastern dues and $2. 00 spouse dues.

Our budding thespian in Provincetown, Massachusetts (Penny Sayre) has sent
in her renewal. We look forward to joining Penny on winter trips to Boston and New
England. Penny's address will be included in our new mailing list,

Other long distance membership renewals are Keith and Sue Lyons {Frankfurt,
Germany) and Russ and Lilo Kinaman from Wayne, Pennsylvania, We miss these
good friends who have left our shorelines, but we look forward to renewing these
contacts at the next possible opportunity, Our best wishes to all these good friends.

DON'T FORGET - EVERY MEMBER BRING A GUEST!

At the August meeting, we were honored and saddened to have E. P. and Meg
Anderson attend their last PVS meeting as residents of this area. To mark their
departure and move West to Denver, Colorado, to assume their position as Executive
Vice President with USSA, PVS made them both honorary members of PVS and pre-
sented them with a beautiful plaque made by our artist Nancy Monacelli and with a
small silver tray bearing the PVS emblem. TOOT and all PVS members wish E. P.
and Meg a safe and bon voyage.

ACTIVITIES ...

Lobster Fest: Special notice mailed separately which you now have as a
reminder, See you at the Schley Inn at Braddock Heights, Maryland {just West of
Frederick) at 5:00 P, M. on September 21, 1968,

Tennis continues each Sunday at Haines Point; Max Bunnell presiding. We
hope to see many of our summer beach friends there as we enter the fall season.
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The PVS beach trip to Ocean City is scheduled for October 5th and 6th,
Bill Johnson has made his beach site available to us for this occasion and can provide
directions.

Former Prexy Bill Stecher advises thata German Octoberfest is to be
held October 29th at 1:00 P. M. It will be at the German Orphanage House located
near Upper Marlboro, Maryland. Signs will be posted to mark the way. See Bill
for any group planning.

Blue Ridge Ski Council Fall meeting is scheduled for 11:00 A, M.
on Sunday, September 22nd, at Charnita, Our representative, Hank Thomas, will
welcome any interested members who wish to attend with him. This alsco applies to
the Pennsylvania Ski Federation meeting to be held September 28th at the Downington
Inn, Downington, Pennsylvania, Again, Hank will welcome other PVS members fo
accompany him to this meeting,.

TOOT'S TIDBITS ...

.. Bill and Elke Stecher are expecting again., The new skier is due before
Christmas this yeaxr.

++ President Larry Pease notes that the Washington International Ski Show
is scheduled this year on October 11th, 12th and 13th, at the Sheraton
Park Hotel. See you there with all the other enthusiastic skiers.

PVS NEEDS ...

Assistants and workers in all departments, Volunteers welcomed by President
Pease.



